

## GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2B

September 10, 2009

Mr. Fred Moosally, Director Alcoholic Beverage Regulatory Agency 941 North Capitol Street NE, Suite 7200 Washington, DC 20002

**RE**: Congratulations

Dear Mr. Moosally:

On behalf of the Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission ("ANC 2B" or "Commission"), I wish to congratulate you on your appointment, and on ABRA's recent award. At its August 12, 2009 regular public meeting, the Commission passed the following resolution:

Resolution congratulating ABRA Director Fred Moosally on his confirmation & ABRA on its national award

**Whereas** the Dupont Circle ANC 2B has worked constructively with Mr. Moosally for many years in his capacity both as counsel to ABRA and as Acting Director; and

**Whereas** the Dupont Circle ANC includes more liquor-licensed establishments than any other ANC in the District;

**Therefore be it resolved** that ANC 2B congratulates Mr. Moosally on his confirmation as the new Director of ABRA; and

**Be it further resolved** that ANC 2B looks forward to continuing a constructive working relationship with Mr. Moosally and the entire ABRA staff; and

**Be it further resolved** that ANC 2B congratulates ABRA on its 2009 Innovative Liquor Law Enforcement Program of the Year award from the National Liquor Law Enforcement Association.

Please share our congratulations with your ABRA staff, as well.

ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION.

Sincerely,

Mike Silverstein

Chairman